St. Vladimir Orthodox Church

A Parish of the Russian Orthodox Church Abroad Ann Arbor, MI ~ Founded 1981

Very Rev. Fr. Gregory Joyce, Rector

December 1/14, 2020 Prophet Nahum

Jack (Alexey) Mitchell, Starosta

Dear St. Vladimir's Family & Friends,

Mikhail Fisenkov, Treasurer We greet you with the upcoming Great Feasts of this Christmas season: our Lord's Nativity and Theophany.

Lauren (Maria) Rogers, Secretary

Ksenia Nikulshina, Head of the Parish Sisterhood

Konstantin Poplavsky, Head of the Parish Brotherhood

Marina Edwards, Trustee

Dmitri Knysh, Trustee

Nathan (Nathaniel) Longan, Trustee

Igor Obertas, Trustee

Natalia Veniaminova, Trustee



<u>POST</u> 9900 Jackson Rd. Dexter, MI 48130

> PHONE (734) 475-4590

<u>FAX</u> (734) 429-9025

EMAIL info@ stvladimiraami.org

<u>WEB</u> www.stvladimiraami .org

> <u>TWITTER</u> @stvladimiraami

The year 2020 was a very unique one for St. Vladimir's parish. It brought our parish family much joy and growth, through the baptism of children and adults, through marriages, but without the social activities and interaction which usually are a hallmark of our parish. Our Church School continues to educate our young people despite the pandemic. But our Youth Group was unable to engage our youth due to the quarantine. Our Brotherhood and Sisterhood continue their good works among our parishioners and friends, although somewhat differently than in past years. We had to cancel our annual festival, but our school building project is well underway, and we created a safe worship space in our barn so that we can continue to gather to worship as a parish family, with appropriate precautions, until the pandemic comes to an end. It was a great year! But it was a very different year than any year in our 40 year history. The coming year -2021 – marks our 40th anniversary as a parish. May God grant that it also marks the end of the pandemic and that we can fitting celebrate our anniversary on July 28 – the feast of the Holy Great Prince Vladimir – together as a parish family! God willing, our 40th anniversary year will also mark the first year of instruction in our parish school, which is slated to open its doors to students in September 2021.

With this letter we begin our journey together into 2021. Let us pray together as a parish family that this year too is one that is full of blessings for our parish. How much we have to thank God for! Our spiritual blessings as a parish are virtually impossible to count! May we not forget to thank God indeed – for we are always quick to ask God's help, but perhaps we are not as quick to thank Him for His blessings.

May this also be a year for all of us in which we draw closer to God through the Church that He created for us and for our salvation! May this be the year that we learn more about our faith, and the year in which we put this faith into action in our daily lives! May this be the year in which we begin to go to Confession & Communion regularly, in which we begin to attend evening services and Divine Liturgies regularly, in which we have a Church wedding and baptize our children (or ourselves) if we have not yet done so. May this be the year in which we invite our friends and loved ones to our parish, to share with them the joys of our Orthodox Faith!

Our hope and prayer is that the year 2021 be spiritually profitable for you, your family, and the entire St. Vladimir's parish family.

With Love in Our Lord Jesus Christ and Asking Your Prayers,

Very Rev. Fr. Gregory Joyce

Rector

Vey leo. tr. ly

Jack (Alexey) Mitchell Starosta

St. Vladimir Orthodox Church

A Parish of the Russian Orthodox Church Abroad Ann Arbor, MI ~ Founded 1981

Very Rev. Fr. Gregory Joyce, Rector

Jack (Alexey) Mitchell, Starosta

Marina Edwards, Treasurer

Lauren (Maria) Rogers, Secretary

Ksenia Nikulshina, Head of the Parish Sisterhood

Konstantin Poplavsky, Head of the Parish Brotherhood

Mikhail Fisenkov, Trustee

Dmitri Knysh, Trustee

Nathan (Nathaniel) Longan, Trustee

Igor Obertas, Trustee

Natalia Veniaminova, Trustee



<u>POST</u> 9900 Jackson Rd. Dexter, MI 48130

> PHONE (734) 475-4590

> <u>FAX</u> (734) 429-9025

EMAIL info@ stvladimiraami.org

<u>WEB</u> www.stvladimiraami .org

> TWITTER @stvladimiraami

1/14 декабря, 2020 г. Пророка Наума

Дорогие прихожане и друзья церкви Св. Владимира!

Поздравляем Вас с грядущими Великими Праздниками этого Рождественского сезона: Рождеством Господним и Богоявлением!

2020 год был очень необыкновенным для прихода храма Св. Владимира. Он принёс нашей приходской семье много радости и роста - через крещение детей и взрослых, через венчания, но без совместных мероприятий, что является отличительным признаком нашего прихода. Наша церковная школа продолжает образование наших детей несмотря на пандемию. Наши молодежные группы не могли собираться в связи с карантином. Наши братство и сестричество продолжают выполнять свою работу среди наших прихожан и друзей, хотя и по другому, чем в прошлые годы. Нам пришлось отменить наш ежегодный фестиваль, но работы по строительству нашей православной школы ведутся полным ходом. Мы оборудовали помещение для богослужений в нашей хозяйственной постройки, с той целью, чтобы продолжать собираться все вместе для богослужений, единой приходской семьёй, с надлежащими мерами предосторожности, до конца пандемии. Это был отличный год! Но это был совершенно необычный год из всех 40 лет нашей истории. Наступающий 2021 год будет 40-ой годовщиной нашего прихода. Дай Бог, чтобы он стал и годом окончания пандемии, и чтобы мы смогли надлежащим образом отпраздновать наш юбилей 28 июля, день Святого Великого князя Владимира, все вместе, всей приходской семьёй. С Божиим произволением, наш юбилейный, 40-ой год, также будет годом начала работы нашей православной школы, в которой мы планируем открыть двери ученикам в сентябре 2021 года.

Теперь мы вместе отправляемся в путь в 2021-й год. Давайте же вместе, приходской семьёй, помолимся, о том, чтобы наступающий год тоже стал благодатным для нашего прихода. Сколько у нас есть всего, за что благодарить Бога! Его обильные духовные дары на нашу приходскую семью практически невозможно перечесть! Давайте мы не будем забывать благодарить Бога, ибо мы нередко просим Бога о помощи, но, возможно, не так часто благодарим Его за Его блага.

Пускай, также, в наступающем году каждый из нас станет ближе к Господу через Церковь, созданную Им для нашего спасения! Пусть в этом году мы узнаем больше о нашей вере, и вложим нашу веру в дела нашей повседневной жизни! Пусть в этом году мы начнём регулярно исповедоваться и причащаться, станем регулярно посещать вечерние службы и Божественную Литургию, обвенчаемся и окрестим наших детей (или себя), если мы этого ещё не сделали. Пусть в этом году мы пригласим наших друзей и близких в наш приход, дабы разделить с ними радость нашей Православной Веры!

Мы надеемся и молимся, чтобы 2021-й год стал духовно полезным для Вас, Вашей семьи и для всей приходской семьи церкви Св. Владимира.

С любовью о Нашем Господе Иисусе Христе и испрашивая Ваших молитв,

Changement Pringin Ducour

Священник Григорий Джойс Настоятель Джек (Алексей) Митчелл, Староста